

## Governor Doug Burgum



April 21, 2021

The Honorable Kim Koppelman Speaker of the House North Dakota House of Representatives State Capitol Bismarck, ND

Re: House Bill 1298

Dear Speaker Koppelman:

Pursuant to Article V, Section 9 of the North Dakota Constitution, I have vetoed House Bill 1298 and return it to the House.

North Dakota today has a level playing field and fairness in girls' sports. House Bill 1298 purports that this long fairness is in immediate danger. There is no evidence to suggest this is true.

North Dakota has fairness in girls' and boys' sports in large part because of the caring and thoughtful leadership of the North Dakota High School Activities Association (NDHSAA) Board and its members. We have every confidence they will continue to ensure a level playing field for the more than 27,000 students who participate in North Dakota high school sports.

To date there has not been a single recorded incident of a transgender girl attempting to play on a North Dakota girls' team. Further, the NDHSAA already has regulations in place for participation in sex-separated interscholastic contests by transgender students. These regulations require transgender girls to undergo testosterone suppression treatment for gender transition for a full calendar year before they are eligible to compete in girls' sports.

This bill's proposed blanket prohibitions do not extend to students attending tribal or privately funded schools, thereby creating the potential for an unlevel playing field.

The most responsive sports governance is the organization closest to the teams and athletes they govern. If a question should arise related to a transgender student and athletic competition, the NDHSAA, parents, child, their health care provider, their school and their coaches are in the best position to manage that unique situation, especially given the child's right to privacy.

This bill would unnecessarily inject the state into a local issue by creating a ban with myriad unforeseen consequences.

For the reasons stated above, House Bill 1298 is vetoed.

Sincerely,

Doug Burgum

Governor